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BM-1 Since Eden Valley Lane would serve as an entrance to the Project site, the 
Valiano Project is conditioned to improve the road from Country Club 
Drive west to the Valiano entrance to meet Private Road Standards.  As 
noted in the comment, Eden Valley Lane is a Permanent Road Division 
(PRD) road, meaning that the Special Districts section of the County 
Department of Public Works collects money from each parcel belonging 
to the PRD and uses those funds to maintain the road.  Several parcels 
within the Project site currently belong to the PRD for Eden Valley Lane.  
When those parcels are subdivided, each new parcel created within 
the boundaries of the PRD is added to the PRD at the same tax rate as 
the existing parcels.  The subdivided parcels added to the PRD would 
increase the funds available for maintenance of Eden Valley Lane and 
improve the County’s ability to adequately maintain Eden Valley Lane.


